

Telecommunication
Development Bureau (BDT)
Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific

Ref.:

BDT/ROASP/2019-120

Bangkok, 22 August 2019

- Administrations of ITU Member States in the Asia-Pacific region
- Regulators in the Asia-Pacific region
- National statistical offices
- ITU-D Sector Members

Subject:

ITU Asia-Pacific Regional Workshop on ICT Indicators, 2-4 October 2019, Hanoi, Viet Nam

Dear Sir/Madam,

On behalf of the Telecommunication Development Bureau (BDT) of the International Telecommunication Union (ITU), I am pleased to invite your organization to participate in the Asia-Pacific Regional Workshop on ICT Indicators which will be held in Viet Nam from 2-4 October 2019. The workshop will be hosted by the Ministry of Information and Communications (MIC), Viet Nam.

The objective of the workshop is to strengthen the capacity of countries to produce national statistics on telecommunications and ICTs. The workshop is intended for participants who are responsible for collecting and/or producing such statistics in ministries, regulatory agencies and national statistical offices.

Very limited number of fellowships may be available for LDC, LLDC and SIDs for those participants who can deliver a country presentation related to the topic. The workshop has a limited number of seats and hence acceptance of the fellowships will be on the first-come, first-served basis, and subject to relevance of duties of the registrants. Completed registration forms must be received at ITU no later than **20 September 2019**. More detailed information on the workshop, such us the draft programme, registration form, and practical information for participants will be made available at: http://itu.int/go/aspict2019.

Please note that this workshop will be paperless. All the materials including presentations will be posted at the above-mentioned link. Please send your queries and registration forms to Mr. S. Ismail Shah (<u>ismail.shah@itu.int</u>) and Ms. Esperanza Magpantay (<u>esperanza.magpantay@itu.int</u>) from the ITU and Mr. Dao Ngoc Tuyen (<u>dntuyen@mic.gov.vn</u>) and Ms. Nguyen Dieu Linh (<u>nguyenlinh@v-lead.com.vn</u>) from the MIC, Vietnam.

I look forward to your active participation in this workshop.

Yours faithfully,

Ioane Koroivuki Regional Director

2000 MININ